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FEAST Camp and The Age of the Universe and the Light Travel Problem
February 13th, 2001 Meeting Recap The evening began with a presentation by Ms Ruth Perez, a staff member of FEAST (Family Educators Alliance of South Texas), concerning her vision to create a week-long spring educational camp focused on the truth of creation.  Mr. Ernie Hernandez contacted Ms. Perez when he saw her advertisement seeking interested people.  She came to the SABBSA meeting seeking our assistance in creating this camp for the local home-schooled and other children.  She painted a vivid portrait of a spring youth camp to be held during the week of 9 - 13 Apr 01 at Camp Eagle, northwest of Leakey, TX.  The camp is located at the headwaters of the east fork of the Nueces river and was developed to cater to those who are financially blessed.  Ms. Perez said the camp leadership offered an opportunity for her to use the camp and she took it.  She desperately needed experience in lesson planning and execution for creation focused classes.  Her vision includes a graded class schedule with a presentation in the morning and a special speaker or one hour lesson after dinner.  

The presentation generated much discussion about who might be available, methods of instruction, and topics to include.  We ended the discussion in a general consensus that SABBSA would help Ms Perez with the curriculum and the presentations.  Dr Malcolm Lancaster gratuitously offered to lead the effort and Mrs. Jessica Garner and Mrs. Cindy Williams volunteered their assistance as well.  The organization decided to review the preparation efforts at the March meeting and make any required final arrangements at the April meeting. The Publicity committee reported on their research of advertising venues and requirements for future campaigns.  In addition, several concepts for a logo were fielded but not much discussion was generated at that time.  The committee voiced their concern about the lack of a mission statement and vision for the future of the organization.  They stated these are essential in focusing the publicity program for maximum effect. 

Dr. Paul Wilke’s son made the Treasurer’s report and collected annual dues from the membership.  

Dr. Daniel Harris, our newly elected President, made the keynote address for the evening.  Dr. Harris did an amazing job presenting the theories behind the Big Bang, expansion of the universe, and the light travel problem.  He deftly countered these theories with easily understandable arguments and evidence.  He concluded his discussion with an extremely interesting thought concerning gravity, its origin, its effects, and the speed of gravity versus light in a vacuum.   The detailed summary follows:  

Dr. Daniel Harris gave a presentation entitled “The Age of the Universe and the Light Travel Problem”.    He said that the majority of people believe that the universe is expanding fueled by the red shift seen in light coming to the earth from various sources.   The scientific community holds that the red shift is caused by the source of light moving away from the earth at a very high rate of speed.   Since this red shift is observable in a variety of sources, the assumption is made that the universe is expanding – still expanding from the initial Big Bang.    The acoustic analogy is that of a train passing by you.    While approaching, the train whistle gives a higher pitch because the source (train) is also moving toward you compressing the sound wave.    After the train passes, the whistle takes on a noticeable lower pitch because the train is now moving away from you expanding the sound

wave. Dr. Harris listed several assumptions most of which are not testable; examples: expansion rate is constant and constant everywhere.    In addition, he pointed out that actual measurements of light can be made only 7 hours from earth.   Yet the previous assumptions are said to apply out to 15 Billion light years.  Not only is this not testable but unreasonable liberties are taken for granted.    Dr. Harris sited several contradictions; two of which were the (1) abundance of elements and (2) the existence of large galaxies.    (1) There is no known mechanism to produce elements larger than bismuth yet “Big Bangers” claim that stars produce larger elements than bismuth and believe that super novas create elements heavier that Iron.   However, our physical sciences can not account or explain for the generation of any element larger that Bismuth.   (2) The assumed age of the universe is 10-15 billion years.   However 10 billion years is hardly enough time for gravity to construct large objects.   Dr. Harris also referred to the works of Drs. Tift and Harp whose work suggests the red shift is not velocity dependent but rather based on the characteristics of the object

itself. Dr. Harris pointed out that the Big Bang was accepted by the scientific community in 1965 when the Cosmic Microwave Background Radiation (CMBR) was discovered.   It is assumed that the CMBR is the residual heat of the Big Bang.    However, the CMBR appears as black body radiation so the assumption is that at some point in time the universe was in thermal equilibrium – but not necessarily the Big Bang.  If the speed of light was infinite at the time of creation, equilibrium would have been

achieved.  In summary, Dr. Harris pointed out that forced assumptions and contradictions exist in the data which attempt to support the Big Bang and its expanding universe theory.    He offered an alternative idea where the speed of light was infinite at creation and has been decreasing since.

March 6th, 2001 Meeting Recap: This meeting was the first in the new schedule following the first Tuesday of the month routine.  The Secretary, Harry Jackson, humbly begged forgiveness for the lack of a March issue of the Communiqué’.  Due to the change in the meeting schedule and the short month of February, the preparation time of the newsletter was shortened by almost two weeks and the critical timing required to publish the newsletter was past before anyone realized.              A short discussion occurred concerning the up-coming spring youth camp and the preparations for it.  Dr Lancaster was not present and neither were Mrs. Garner and Mrs., Williams.  However, Mr. Scott Bennett volunteered to assist in the preparations and to take time from work to assist at the camp.  Mr. Bennett’s information was taken down and transmitted to Dr. Lancaster.  No further discussion was possible, so it was tabled until the April meeting.            The discussion then returned to Dr Harris’s presentation from the previous month.  Dr. Harris covered the example of the speed of gravity versus the speed of light to reach the earth.  He stated that light takes 8 minutes to travel to the earth from the sun, but based upon the effects of gravity on the planet, gravity arrives almost instantaneously.  Some have estimated the speed of gravity to be 10 billion times the speed of light (in a vacuum).  Note:  The speed of light in a vacuum is measured at 299,799,245.8 meters per second or 670,620,933 miles per hour.  The speed of light is mind-boggling in its own right but try multiplying it by 10 billion. 

